August 16, 2021

Chairman Lipps and Members of the House Health Committee,

Today I am writing this testimony as a proponent of Ohio House Bill 248.

I support House Bill 248 because I am very concerned about three things:

- 1.safety This is an experimental vaccine, and to the best of my knowledge, there have been no long term studies on it, nor are participants provided a list of ingredients, nor are they educated on the possible side effects of receiving the vaccine. In addition, the data reported in VAERS is extremely concerning with the number of individuals who have had adverse reactions and/or death after receiving the experimental COVID 19 vaccination. Furthermore, there are numerous medical professionals who have disclosed that there are alternate ways to treat COVID 19 and a vaccine is not necessary for everyone.
- 2.privacy A person should not have to disclose his/her choice about any medical procedure, including vaccination status. That is a personal decision that should remain confidential between the patient and doctor.
- 3. <u>discrimination</u> Just as we have protected classes which prohibits discrimination based on a particular trait, no person should be discriminated against, nor denied service of any kind, based on medical choices.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need and urgency of passing House Bill 248.

Sincerely,

Jeanette Chamberlin

Citizen of Ohio